
 

 

RUSA Assembly Agenda October 29th, 2020 

7:30 PM​ ​@ ​Zoom​  (​password: “rusa”) 

1. Call to Order  

2. Approval of Agenda 

3. Officer Updates 

4. Internal Elections  - ​Each nominee for each position will have eight (8) minutes speaking 

time, part of which may be allotted for Q&A; after all candidates for a position speak, a 

speakers list will consist of, for each candidate, two (2) speakers, each of whom will have 

two (2) minutes to address the Assembly 

i. Student Affairs Committee Chair 

5. Legislation 

a. Consent Agenda: Bill to Amend Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Club Allocation 

b. Bill to Approve Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Remaining Club Allocation 

c. Presentation on Student Fees: Bill to Amend the Standing Rules to Affix 

Governing Council Allocations  

6. External Rep Reports 

7. Public Sector 

8. Adjournment  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://rutgers.zoom.us/j/92151367057?pwd=aVdKVEpnaGZSQlh2eHRERExDTENCQT09


 

 

RUSA Bill F20-07  

Author: ​Hira Hussain, ​RUSA​ ​Treasurer  

Sponsors: ​Executive Committee, Allocation Board  

Bill to Amend Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Club Allocation 

Whereas, ​on October 15, 2020 the Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Club Allocation was approved 

by the Rutgers University Student Assembly in Bill F20-05; 

Whereas,​ the RUSA Allocations Board was approved to take back $243,877.02 collectively 

from the Programming Line Item of the 200 clubs who applied to the “Fall 2020 COVID-19 

Budget Update Form - RUSA Allocations Board Funded Organizations” GetInvolved Form; 

Whereas, ​the RUSA Allocations Board wishes to amend the list of clubs to include the 

submission of Palestine Children’s Relief Club of Rutgers; 

Be it hereby enacted that ​RUSA approves that RUSA Allocations will take back $2,292.83 from 

Palestine Children’s Relief Club of Rutgers and add this amount to the former approved 

$243,877.02 for a new total of $246,479.85 collectively, and all funds taken back will be 

contributed to the RUSA Recovery Fund. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

RUSA Bill F20-08  

Author: ​Hira Hussain, ​RUSA​ ​Treasurer  

Sponsors: ​Executive Committee, Allocation Board  

Bill to Approve Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Remaining Club Allocation 

 ​Whereas, ​on July 6, 2020 Rutgers University announced remote learning for the Fall 2020 

semester due to the dangers of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic;  

Whereas, ​the RUSA Allocations Board is responsible for the allocation of funds to registered 

Rutgers University Student Organizations as well as various registered events on an as needed 

basis; with a goal to promote and support diversity of programming made available to all Rutgers 

through the fair and efficient use of the student activity fee; 

Whereas,​ the Allocations Fall 2020 Budget was approved by the Assembly in RUSA Bill S20 - 

10;  1

Whereas, ​student organizations must comply with the university policy to operate remotely and 

cannot proceed in the Fall 2020 semester with official in-person events, meetings, or programs;  

Whereas,​ from August 25th, 2020 to September 15th, 2020, RUSA Allocations opened and 

advertised a GetInvolved Form called “Fall 2020 COVID-19 Budget Update Form - RUSA 

Allocations Board Funded Organizations” for all clubs to disclose their updated spending plans 

for the Fall 2020 semester giving the remote status;  

Whereas,​ in the GetInvolved Form clubs could report if/how they were planning on changing 

their Allocations funded Program 1 and Program 2, their new requested amount, and details on 

how they plan to use the new requested amount;  

Whereas, ​the RUSA Recovery Fund was created to financially assist students affected by the 

ongoing coronavirus pandemic, and any Rutgers University undergraduate student can and is 

encouraged to apply for grant money from the RUSA Recovery Fund if in need; 

1 ​RUSA Bill ​S20-10 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1a4vJAazKf-d5hhKDUt9uyf1vx-Khfi3vL_PVDhnI9j4/edit?usp=sharing


 

Whereas, ​it is important RUSA continues to support its constituents;  

Whereas,​ ​the GetInvolved Form explicitly stated that any Allocations funding taken back from 

student organizations in this process would be reallocated to the RUSA Recovery Fund;  

Whereas, ​RUSA Allocations reviewed and revised the Fall 2020 Programming budgets of 201 

clubs who completed the form;  

Whereas,​ the Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Club Allocation for these 201 clubs was approved 

by the Assembly in RUSA Bill F20-05;  

Be it hereby enacted that ​RUSA approves that given the ample amount of time student 

organizations had to complete the GetInvolved Fall 2020 COVID-19 Budget Update Form, the 

147 RUSA Allocations funded student organization listed below (and posted on the RUSA 

Allocations website) that did not complete the Form will have all Programming funding taken 

back, and are encouraged to file for appeals to request money if their organization is in need of 

funds.  

Be it further enacted that ​RUSA Allocations will take back​ $144,853.38​ collectively from the 

organizations listed below (and posted on the RUSA Allocations website), and all funds taken 

back will be contributed to the RUSA Recovery Fund.  2

Be it further enacted that​ at this time RUSA Allocations will not take back funds allocated to 

clubs’ Organization Maintenance or funds from Annually Funded Groups who did not 

voluntarily give back their funds, as this funding is allocated for the entire school year.  

 

 

 

2 ​Spreadsheets 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XGc_goyeO7eeVXdR7F-UUituIAF9Qrms/view?usp=sharing


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

RUSA Bill F20-06 

Authors: ​Nicholas LaBelle, ​President  

Sponsors:​ Executive Committee, Internal Affairs  

Co-Sponsors: ​Engineering Governing Council (TBD), Pharmacy Governing Council (TBD),         

Rutgers Business Governing Association (TBD), School of Environmental & Biological          

Sciences Governing Council (TBD); Mason Gross Student Government Association (TBD);          

Douglass Governing Council (TBD) 

Bill to Amend the Standing Rules to Affix Governing Council Allocations  
 

Whereas,​ the RUSA Fall 2020 elections received historic turnout and as part a referendum 

question on a new student body Constitution was posed and received a majority vote; 

Whereas, ​as a result of said referendum, the student body agreed to approve the Constitution 

which in part allowed for the removal of the traditional 80/20 split for fee money, and increased 

direct voting representation for professional schools;  

Whereas,​ fees are a vital part of enabling the student experience, and students have the direct 

right via their governments to modify such fees; 

Whereas, ​valid concerns have been brought forth regarding the health of organizations belonging 

to professional schools, especially those in the graduate School of Pharmacy; 

Whereas, ​for the sake of collaborative governance and the future of Rutgers students, President 



 

LaBelle has asked all parties to join a sustainable governance and fee ad-hoc committee to 

address these concerns and furnish long standing solutions; 

Therefore, be it hereby resolved​ that the Assembly binds itself, through a two-thirds vote, to not 

amend the following Standing Rules until July 1st, 2021, unless a majority of the co-sponsors 

confirm that such an amendment may be made;  

 

Therefore, be it hereby enacted by a two-thirds vote of the Rutgers University Student 

Assembly that the Standing Rules are amended in the following manner: 

1. That S.R. Article XVIII: The Allocations Board, Section 2, shall read: 

“Art. XVIII § 2 

a. Its purpose shall be to objectively recommend the distribution of student activities 

fees to student groups properly registered at Rutgers University, using student 

fees collected under the School Fee, which includes the Student Activities Fee, 

and distributed by the Allocations Board and through subsequent funding boards. 

b. Funding shall follow the following required distribution: 

i. The recognized Professional School Councils, through Allocations, shall 

receive eighty percent (80%) of the student activity fee of the students 

enrolled in that professional school, after any direct disbursement 

referenda fees are subtracted. The remaining twenty percent (20%) shall 

remain with the Allocations Board for distribution to those directly 

affiliated with the Board. Professional School Councils shall have the 

ability to waive this allocation, and instead have the student activity fee of 

students in the respective professional school allocated to the Allocations 

Board. 

ii. One hundred percent (100%) of student fees collected from the graduate 

students of School 31, the School of Pharmacy, shall be directly dispersed 

to the Pharmacy Governing Council’s Allocations Board. (The members 

of School 31 are P3 and P4 students within their 5th or 6th year of the 



 

pharmacy program.) 


